

VILLAGE PRESIDENT

Sue Stillwell

VILLAGE ADMINISTRATOR

Scott Koepfel

VILLAGE CLERK

Tracey R. Conti



VILLAGE TRUSTEES

Heidi Lendi

Matthew Bonnie

Sean Michels

Anthony Speciale

Nora London

Michael Roskopf

---

**MINUTES  
VILLAGE OF SUGAR GROVE  
VILLAGE BOARD MEETING  
May 20, 2025, 6:00 P.M.**

**1. Call to Order**

The meeting was called to order by President Stillwell at 6:00 pm.

**2. Pledge of Allegiance**

**3. Roll Call**

On March 18, 2025, the Village Board meeting was held in person in the Board Room at the Police Department.

**Present:** President Susan Stillwell, Trustee Matthew Bonnie, Trustee Nora London, Trustee Heidi Lendi, Trustee Sean Michels, Trustee Anthony Speciale. Trustee Michael Roskopf.

**Absent –** None

**Additional Attendees:** Administrator Scott Koepfel, Village Attorney Brian Miller, Finance Director Matt Anastasia, Chief of Police Patrick Rollins, Public Works Director Brad Merkel, Community Development Director Danielle Marion, Village Clerk Tracey Conti.

**4. Public Hearing**

**5. Proclamations**

**a. A Proclamation declaring Monday, May 26, Memorial Day in the Village of Sugar Grove.**

A proclamation was presented honoring those who have made sacrifices for the U.S.

Motion by Trustee Speciale, seconded by Trustee London, to declare Monday May 26, Memorial Day in the Village of Sugar Grove.

**Ayes: Speciale, London, Bonnie, Roskopf, Lendi, Michels; Nays: None; Abstain: None; Absent: None.**

## **6. Presentations**

### **a. Presentation by Cordogan Clark regarding the Construction and Design Update for the Police Department, followed by discussion.**

Chief Rollins gives background information on the upcoming renovations to the new Village Board. He said over two years ago the police department occupied the South side of the building. During this time, he was working with an architectural designer then in September 2024 he began working with Cordogan & Clark on the concept plan. In January 2025 a few concept plans were presented and over the past few months they have been working on refining the design.

Principal Brian Kronewitter from Cordogan & Clark says he has been working with Chief Rollins for around 5 months refining the design plans for the new police department. He gives the board an update and says the design development phase has been completed. During the meeting he needs to have further discussion regarding design and then the next phase is to create construction documents then have a bid for contractors. The bid for contractors will take place on July 10, 2025, through July 31, 2025. Once completed, contracts will be issued to the various contractors selected, construction will then begin around the middle of August. The renovations are scheduled to be completed around August 2026.

Brian goes over design plans comparing and contrasting with the current police department and previous plans. After talking with Administrator Koepfel, they feel that the asphalt in the front parking lot of the police department should be re-laid, he says this could be part of the capital paving program. Along with the parking lot, the stormwater drainage also needs to be redone as well.

Moving to the floorplan, Brian goes over the evidence garage, lab, and evidence processing. He says the interior of the police department will be a complete gut and rebuild, going over many of the new additions. Trustee Roskopf asked about the interview rooms being close together and the separation between them. Chief Rollins says this was something discussed to make sure that there is proper soundproofing done. He said the police department has limited space and the most important issue is cell space to keep women and men separate.

Trustee Michels says looking at the floor plan it seems like there is a long walk for the Chief and Deputy Chief to walk around to the conference room. He asked if there was a way to consolidate the janitor's closet so a passageway can be added. Chief Rollins says he appreciates the concern, and this room is intended for all staff to use and doesn't want it to disrupt other administration. He prefers not to have the police office space adjacent to the conference room.

Principal Brian says when this building was built there was a different Village Code, with the current code building a police department is considered an essential facility. To meet the current code requirements the building needed some retrofitting for the existing structure. Another code

requirement that has been within recent years is the addition of a storm shelter. In the current building there is a safe room, but it does not meet the requirements of the Village Code.

Trustee Lendi asked if there was a backup generator for the storm shelter, Brian said no there is an induction system being included.

Brian states that throughout this process, the goal was to be somewhat complimentary to the libraries design.

The next category discussed was a summary of the various costs throughout the project.

Village Administrator Koepfel wanted to clarify that this discussion will be coming back to the board after the bid to make a final decision.

Trustee Michels shared his opinion in the liking of option two for the police department renovations.

Trustee London asked if listed within the bid there will be roof elevations listed with areas that can be weak points, Brian replied yes. She then asked if there was a reason for the IT equipment and the storage to be combined. Chief Rollins said it is two separate rooms, Trustee London says that is not what the plans show.

Trustee Speciale said within the budget sheet provided, there are numbers missing. Brian said they are divisions with CSI divisions that do not follow sequence. He then said the potential value doesn't line up either, Brian says he will look at it.

Chief Rollins says where the walls and roof connect there are pieces missing and they are very fortunate no severe damage has occurred. All the walls need to be touched when the roof is being fixed. Representative Lauren from Cordogan & Clark says when building the police department a steel plate was never added.

Trustee Speciale had another question about the cost section in Chief Rollins memo. Finance Director Anastasia said currently there is 5.6 million set aside for the project in the capital fund. With the parking lot being added to the renovations, it is budgeted at 5.7 million.

## **7. Appointments**

- a. Reappointment of Michael Brien to the Board of Police Commissioners with a term ending May 1, 2027.**

Motion by Trustee Speciale, seconded by Trustee Roskopf, to reappoint Michael Brien to the Board of Police Commissioners with a term ending May 1, 2027.

**Ayes: Speciale, Roskopf, London, Michels, Lendi, Bonnie; Nays: None; Abstain: None; Absent: None.**

**b. Reappointment of Matt Anastasia to the Police Pension Board with a term ending May 1, 2027.**

Trustee Roskopf asked President Stillwell if Larry Jones had retired from the Plan Commission, she replied yes. President Stillwell said there are two open positions currently for the Plan Commission.

Motion by Trustee Speciale, seconded by Trustee Bonnie, to reappoint Matt Anastasia to the Police Pension Board with a term ending May 1, 2027.

**Ayes: Speciale, Bonnie, Roskopf, London, Lendi, Michels; Nays: None; Abstain: None; Absent: None.**

**c. Reappointment of Becky Sabo to the Plan Commission/Zoning Board of Appeals with a term ending May 1, 2027.**

Motion by Trustee Michels, seconded by Trustee Speciale, to reappoint Becky Sabo to the Plan Commission/Zoning Board of Appeals with a term ending May 1, 2027.

**Ayes: Michels, Speciale, Roskopf, London, Lendi, Bonnie; Nays: None; Abstain: None; Absent: None.**

**d. Appointment of Becky Sabo as Plan Commission/Zoning Board of Appeals Chairman.**

Motion by Trustee Speciale, seconded by Trustee Michels, to appoint Becky Sabo as Plan Commission/Zoning Board of Appeals Chairman.

**Ayes: Speciale, Michels, Roskopf, London, Lendi, Bonnie; Nays: None; Abstain: None; Absent: None.**

**e. Appointment of John Biertz as Vice Chairman of the Plan Commission/Zoning Board of Appeals.**

Motion by Trustee Speciale, seconded by Trustee Michels, to appoint John Biertz as Vice Chairman of the Plan Commission/Zoning Board of Appeals.

**Ayes: Speciale, Michels, Roskopf, London, Lendi, Bonnie; Nays: None; Abstain: None; Absent: None.**

**8. Airport Report - None**

**9. Public Comment on Scheduled Action Items**

## 10. Consent Agenda

- a. **Approval:** April 23, 2025, Special Board Meeting Minutes.
- b. **Approval:** May 6, 2025, Board Meeting Minutes.
- c. **Approval:** Vouchers
- d. **Approval:** April 2025 Treasurers Report
- e. **Resolution:** Authorizing and Agreement with HR Green for Bridge Inspection.

Trustee Michels made a request to remove item 10d.

Motion by Trustee Michels, seconded by Trustee Speciale, to approve the Consent Agenda with item 10d removed.

**Ayes: Michels, Speciale, London, Roskopf, Lendi, Bonnie; Nays: None; Abstain: None; Absent: None.**

Trustee Michels said it looked like there was a good surplus based on the end of the year numbers. He stated he had a thought to postpone the 1% increase in water rates or reduce the transportation fee to use the surplus to cut back on some expenses for the fiscal year.

President Stillwell asked Director Anastasia about a road program upcoming in 2026, she said if the road maintenance fee was not reduced on the water bill would it lower the future use of bonds or have no effect. Director Anastasia said the road fee would not have an effect and the road fee would go straight to the road program. He said the general fund is separate from water rates or the road fee so these revenues will not go into the general fund. He said there are still two months of invoices for audit purposes so the surplus shown will decrease. If the audit has been completed and there is still a surplus, the board can amend the budget.

Trustee Roskopf said he feels that it should be left. Trustee Lendi said she would like to leave it as it is right now with expenses going up. She said she would listen to Director Anastasia's advice and wait until August and wait for the audit to be completed. Trustee Michels agrees as long as it can be brought back as a discussion item.

Motion by Trustee Michels, seconded by Trustee Speciale, to approve the April 2025 Treasurers Report.

**Ayes: Michels, Speciale, London, Roskopf, Lendi, Bonnie; Nays: None; Abstain: None; Absent: None.**

## 11. General Business

- a. **Resolution: Approving the Creation of the Beautification & Gardening Committee for the Village of Sugar Grove.**

President Stillwell says this committee has previously existed with a \$10,000 budget and she is not asking for that much. She has previous volunteers and new volunteers, with one of the large

projects being the Monarch Project. This project consists of planting native flowers within the Village to help prevent the extinction of the monarch butterfly. Staff have been working with the Chamber of Commerce and there is interest in sponsoring a garden. President Stillwell said the Park District is interested in participating as well.

Motion by Trustee Speciale, seconded by Trustee London, to approve the Creation of the Beautification & Gardening Committee for the Village of Sugar Grove.

**Ayes: Speciale, London, Michels, Bonnie, Roskopf, Lendi; Nays: None; Abstain: None; Absent: None.**

## **12. Public Comment**

- Dale Essling made a comment on the Merrill and Wheeler Road Resurfacing.

## **13. Discussion Items**

### **a. Section 4-4-1 of the Village Code, and Native Plant Gardens.**

President Stillwell says as part of the Monarch Project the current Village Code doesn't allow native plants. Community Development Director Marion says this is being put into the section that is used when residents are cited for long grass and weeds. This is then just cleaning up this section and adding a list of plants that are excluded.

Trustee Roskopf asked how someone would distinguish a native plant. President Stillwell said there is a list for Illinois of plants that are invasive and are not invasive. Director Marion said there are many different directions to go in. The Villages code inspector doesn't know the difference between plants, so they are looking for long grass, dandelions, and obvious weeds.

Trustee Speciale asked President Stillwell if the monarch pollinators fit within this definition, she replied yes. Trustee Roskopf said there should be somewhere residents can look to help distinguish these plants from weeds to help clear up confusion.

Village Administrator Koeppel feels that this is a good opportunity to partner with the Villages Forest Preserve and the Park District to get educational materials to further include on the website. He feels this is a good opportunity to educate staff and the community. Trustee Speciale said a program in the Village held by Mary O. is the cleanup of the forest preserve removing invasive plants.

Trustee London said having staff try to sort out the Village Code can be problematic as some people have different opinions on what a weed and flowers are. Trustee Roskopf said there is education out there for the residents to avoid issues. Trustee Lendi agrees that there needs to be information on these plants out there for residents to distinguish native and non-native plants. President Stillwell says within her volunteers many of them are gardeners and she can have them come up with a list of pollinator plants and a list of weeds.

**b. Plan for the Economic Development Department.**

Motion by Trustee Lendi, seconded by Trustee Michels, to discuss a Plan for the economic Development Department.

Village Administrator Koeppel says that Economic Development Director Cassa retired on May 2, 2025. On the April 15<sup>th</sup> the Village Board meeting the budget was discussed and a salary for an Economic Development Director was not included in the current budget for this year. He feels there are two different ways to move forward. One way would be a proactive approach that involves having a full-time Economic Development Director. The second option would be to spread the work between different departments and staff. After discussion and consensus to move forward, the Economic Development Assistant will be re-tasked.

Trustee Roskopf said that many years ago Montgomery had shared a director with three different communities. Administrator Koeppel could not confirm or deny this, he said that some cities work together. Many cities hire someone to help with Economic Development rather than having someone in the office. Trustee Roskopf feels these solutions need to meet in the middle and Trustee Michels agrees. Trustee Michels thinks maybe a part-time director would be the way to go about this.

President Stillwell says the Village was previous paying more than many larger communities so she would like to see if the cost can go down but still have someone to help. Trustee Lendi said that the reactive approach has been tried and didn't seem to go very well. She feels that the Village should be able to chose development and not whatever comes in the Villages direction so she feels a proactive approach would be better. Trustee Michels says the Village has previously had full time and part-time Economic Development Directors. President Stilwell agrees with Trustee Lendi and feels that staff should be proactive.

**c. Agreement with Corn Boil.**

Motion by Trustee Bonnie, seconded by Trustee Speciale, to discuss an Agreement with the Corn Boil.

Administrator Koeppel says last year is the first year the Village had an agreement with the Corn Boil. This agreements states what the Corn Boils' responsibilities are and there will be public works and police support. Staff are recommending that a similar agreement comes forward to the Village Board. There was a request from Chris with the Corn Boil to have additional signs put up as well and this can be added into the agreement.

Trustee Speciale wanted confirmation that this agreement is similar to the one from last year. Administrator Koeppel said there are some differences but overall, they are similar. Trustee Bonnie asked if the price is the same as last year, Administrator Koeppel replied and said it will be higher.

Trustee Michels asked if the Village could use Krantz Strategies to help with the Corn Boil, Administrator Koepfel said that the agreement expired, and the Village no longer uses Krantz Strategies. He said social media can be used to promote the Corn Boil.

**d. Social Media Policy.**

Motion by Trustee Michels, seconded by Trustee Lendi, to discuss a Social Media Policy.

Village Administrator Koepfel came back to the board with more information as requested at the last meeting. He said the goal of social media was to be a closed forum to provide information, not for the use of discussion. He said one thing that cannot happen is comments from the board in case of violating the Open Meetings Act. He said comments allowed would need to be regulated and staff need to treat everyone the same.

Trustee Speciale said he stands firmly on IRMA, he agrees with what they have said and understands why they said it. He is concerned about any potential liability. President Stillwell brought up from the last meeting Trustee Bonnie saying a full-time employee would be needed to watch the comments on social media. She looked at surrounding communities who had comments allowed on social media and she believes they had a full-time employee watching the comments. President Stillwell says the residents have been asking to express their opinions within social media.

Trustee Lendi said the previous Village Board had agreed to close comments because of the risk of liability. She gets worried due to not having someone who can watch the comments 24/7. She is also concerned about having the same individual watch the comments to keep the same judgement and consistency. Trustee Lendi feels it would be beneficial to have a way for residents to contact staff and the board more regularly.

Trustee Roskopf sees multiple sides to allowing comments on social media and is unsure of what is best.

Trustee Michels asked President Stillwell what the discussion was like from the other surrounding communities she reached out too. She said looking at other local municipalities, the comments were supportive, and she feels that as long as the Village behaves there will be less backlash.

Trustee Lendi read a previous comment that was negatively directed towards the Village. Trustee Roskopf asked if all the previous comments were directed at CROWN. He feels that the comments can be turned off again if an issue occurs. Trustee Bonnie asked how that would look if the Village had to turn off comments again restricting freedom of speech. He feels that residents can express opinions, but it shouldn't be done on the Villages Facebook page. Trustee Roskopf agrees and adds that he is a moderator for a Facebook page, and within that page there are many negative comments left by members.

Trustee London feels that the Village should find a way to allow comments to go through staff first. She feels there needs to be communication between residents and Village employees. Trustee London likes Trustee Lendi's previous idea of having links for residents to talk to staff.

Finance Director Anastasia said that even when posted on a resident's personal page, anything relating to Village business now becomes an open forum.

Trustee Michels asked Administrator Koeppel if there was one link when clicking on emails. He replied there is no link for all board members to minimize discussion happening outside of the Village Board. He will investigate ways comment can be allowed that is legal and safe for the Village along with easier ways to contact Trustees.

**e. Village Attorney as the Official Parliamentarian.**

Motion by Trustee Lendi, seconded by Trustee Bonnie, to discuss the Village Attorney as the Official Parliamentarian.

Village Administrator Koeppel said that traditionally in Sugar Grove the Village Attorney has acted as the parliamentarian although it has never been officially codified. The parliamentarian lists rules, ensuring fairness, and serving as a neutral advisor.

Trustee Lendi asked Village Attorney Miller if this had been done at their office before, he said yes. Trustee Bonnie said it is always nice to have a third party to be a referee for disagreements and questions. Trustee Michels asked if a backup parliamentarian would be appointed in case the Village Attorney is not present. Administrator Koeppel said it would be rare occasions where someone from Vaselli Law doesn't attend a meeting, he would do his best to fill in.

**f. School & Park Land Cash/Impact Fees.**

Motion by Trustee Michels, seconded by Trustee Lendi, to discuss School & Park Land Cash/Impact Fees.

Village Administrator Koeppel says this is something that was changed by the previous Village Board. If the current board wants to make a change two sections need to be updated in the Village Code. Land cash is separately listed within the Village Code as how it is calculated and how it works. Impact fees are annually approved by resolution by the Village Board.

Trustee Speciale said he is content leaving things as they are, he is concerned after the lawsuit filed from the school board. Trustee Roskopf disagrees and feels that things need to be reversed. Trustee Michels agrees and says the language should be reversed.

President Stillwell says that despite the lawsuit; she intends to have a good relationship with the school board going forward. She feels that no fees should be held back or land cash. Trustee Lendi says she thinks it is being held in escrow and if it is found they were wronged in the TIF, they get that money back. She said in the discussion that was held, when being sued by someone you shouldn't help them sue with money that is being given to them. She said they are getting land

cash and impact fees because the Village wants good schools. Trustee Michels thought those funds needed to be used for capital improvement not operational. Trustee Roskopf sees it says the funds shall be used for legal and litigation purposes. Administrator Koeppel clarifies the intent is not to hold back for the Village to use, it is until litigation ends then the funds are released.

President Stillwell says that Crown is currently paying for lawsuits against the Village related to the TIF. However, this is an action the Village is taking so she questions whether it would be covered since these fees are being withheld. She doesn't want to put the Village at risk. Trustee Lendi asked if she felt that this action was illegal and the Village would be sued. President Stillwell said she doesn't know if this would fall into the category if TIF related expenses. She asked if choosing to withhold fees from a school, is that litigation that crown would cover. Attorney Miller responded and said he is not completely sure. He has never seen a redevelopment agreement that would consider fees and costs related to the TIF. Trustee Speciale is concerned because when the Village had met with the school board, their next meeting they authorized a lawsuit. President Stillwell says she doesn't have the ability to do anything on this subject.

**g. Merrill and Wheeler Road Resurfacing Joint Agreement with IDOT.**

Motion by Trustee Speciale, seconded by Trustee Michels, to discuss the Merrill and Wheeler Road Resurfacing Joint Agreement with IDOT.

Public Works Director Merkel said this is the last phase of this project for authorization of construction share and engineering costs to IDOT. The total cost for Merrill Road is \$621,200.00 and the Villages share is \$155,300.00. The total cost for Wheeler Road is \$590,700.00 and the Villages share is \$147,675.00.

**h. Kane County Hazard Mitigation Agreement.**

Motion by Trustee Lendi, seconded by Trustee Bonnie, to discuss the Kane County Hazard Mitigation Agreement.

Chief Rollins explains that Kane County Office of Emergency Management and Kane County Environmental and Water Resources have created an action plan to help mitigate natural disasters in Kane County. To receive federal funding Sugar Grove needs to participate in this plan to move forward.

Trustee Speciale asked if this was new, Chief Rollins said this has been ongoing for a few years and is a housekeeping item.

**i. Axon Body-Worn Cameras & Taser Program.**

Motion by Trustee Bonnie, seconded by Trustee Speciale, to discuss Axon Body-Worn Cameras & Taser Program.

Chief Rollins lets the board know that the police department has been working with Axon for over 20 years utilizing their tools. Previously, the police department went into an agreement with Axon for a Taser 7. The full-time officers were going to be trained and use the Taser 7 and the old

Taser X26P, the part-time officers were going to just use the Taser X26P. After training in January, it was decided that both full time and part time officers needed to be trained with both tasers. Chief Rollins says the goal within the budget was to move everyone to the Taser 7.

Axon also supplies body-worn cameras for the Sugar Grove police as well. Chief Rollins says that the Village Board approved 21 body-worn cameras in 2022 and as of January 1, 2025, it is required that every officer be supplied with one. Finance Director Anastasia has helped with three grants to obtain the body-worn cameras since they are a mandate not funded through the state.

Chief Rollins says that as part of the new budget year, he is looking to purchase additional Taser 7s. Axon has come to the police department asking to combine all agreements. With the new agreement, the rate would stay the same though the price increases every year.

Trustee Roskopf asked if this was a loan and why the agreement is good for 5 years. Chief Rollins said that over the 5 years there is a maintenance agreement rather than buying them up front on year one. With the body-worn camera, every 26 months if there is a new model, they will be replaced. Administrator Koeppel asked if storage was included for the cameras, Chief Rollins said that storage is the same.

Finance Director Anastasia explained to the board for clarification that there will be a 5-year agreement but after year 2 they will try to renegotiate to do another 5-year agreement. Allowing to phase in the increases rather than getting a large increase at once.

**j. Squad Car Replacement.**

Motion by Trustee Lendi, seconded by Trustee London, to discuss Squad Car Replacement.

Chief Rollins says that squad car replacement are bought through Miles Chevrolet, they have only been approved to build 100 police vehicles for the entire state of Illinois. He says there are two police vehicles that are due for replacement in 2025-2026, one being a 2019 Chevy Tahoe and the other a 2017 Ford Explorer. There are two temporary vehicles on hold and the board needs to decide what they would prefer to do.

Finance Director Anastasia says that everything brought forward is generally funded in the capital fund. This is just giving authorization to use the funds that have been set aside. He said the ability to get police cars quick not only helps with the budget but also getting police back on track for previously delayed cars.

Trustee Roskopf asked if some cars get used more than others. Chief Rollins said they make sure to rotate the use of their cars to ensure they last longer.

President Stillwell asked if one car got kept for a backup car, would the other car be sold. Chief Rollins said yes that car is no longer needed and would be sold at auction, adding to the capital fund.

Motion by Trustee Lendi, second by Trustee London, to approve Squad Car Replacement.

**Ayes: Lendi, London, Speciale, Bonnie, Roskopf, Michels; Nays: None; Abstain: None; Absent: None.**

**k. Temporary Police Station Location.**

Motion by Trustee Bonnie, seconded by Trustee London, to discuss a Temporary Police Station Location.

Chief Rollins explains that during the renovations scheduled for this year, the police team will need a temporary space to work from. He would prefer to keep the team together rather than spread out to avoid disfunction. Three places have been looked at in Sugar Grove, two are better suited for the police department's needs. He said with the help of Public Works, police need to be out of the current building by August.

Director Anastasia says that currently in the 2025-2026 budget \$100,000 for the year has been added for the relocation.

Trustee Bonnie wants to talk about this matter in executive session.

**14. Reports**

**a. Staff**

Administration – Administrator Koeppel says he has been working on Economic Developments tasks during the transition. He said Clerk Tracey Conti did a great job at updating the website after the May 6, 2025, meeting.

Finance Department – Director Anastasia lets staff know that training has been emailed and needs to be completed by December 31, 2025.

Community Development – Nothing to add.

Police Department – Chief Rollins thanks the community and says the Cop on Top Event raised about \$5,500 in supporting the Special Olympics.

Public Works – Director Merkel says that well #1 is reinstalled and testing will be Thursday or Friday of that week. Administrator Koeppel says the Fire Department held a CPR certification class for Village staff. Trustee Lendi asked when the pedestrian bridge would be complete, Director Merkel said around the first week of June. Trustee Michels asked when the walking path would be done, he said not until the bridge has been completed.

**b. Trustees**

Trustee Lendi – Trustee Lendi said that on May 31st the library is having a reading kick off. The summer reading program starts on May 31st and goes until July 31st. She listened to the Kane Country Forest Preserve Districts meeting; they are adding staff and construction projects.

Trustee London – Trustee London attended a meeting with staff and went over information on The Grove.

Trustee Speciale – Nothing to add.

Trustee Michels – Trustee Michels says the police who attended the Cop on Top Event did a great job.

Trustee Roskopf – Trustee Roskopf attended the Cop on Top Event; he also did a walkthrough of the police department.

Trustee Bonnie – Nothing to add.

**c. President**

President Stillwell states that her, Trustee London, and Trustee Roskopf attended the Corn Boil meeting, and they are looking for volunteers.

**15. Executive Session**

- Personnel – 5 ILCS 120/2(c)(1)
- Litigation – 5 ILCS 120/2(c)(11)
- Property/Land Acquisition – 5 ILCS 120/2(c)(5)
- Sale of Property – 5 ILCS 120/2(c)(6)
- Review of Executive Session Minutes – 5 ILCS 120/2(c)(21)

Motion by Trustee Michels, seconded by Trustee Speciale, to enter into Executive Session at 8:51pm.

**Ayes: Michels, Speciale, Bonnie, Lendi, London, Roskopf ; Nays: None ; Abstain: None; Absent: None.**

**16. Adjournment**

Motion by Trustee Michels, seconded by Trustee Speciale, to adjourn the meeting at 9:33pm.

**Ayes: Michels, Speciale, Bonnie, Lendi, London, Roskopf; Nays: None; Abstain: None; Absent: None.**

ATTEST:

/s/ Madeline Dossett

Madeline Dossett

Deputy Village Clerk